Letter of Motivation 

I am working on drug policy issues since 1997. First as a law student I used to work on the legal aid service of the Hungarian Civil Liberties Union. From 1999-2003, I served as the Head of the HCLU’s Drug Policy Project. I spent my last year in the United States, as the Public Interest Law Fellow of The Columbia University/Open Society Institute Justice Initiative.
Since September 2004, I am the Executive Director of the Hungarian Civil Liberties Union, a non-profit human rights NGO, founded in Budapest in 1994. HCLU takes attention human rights questions such as drug policy, data protection and freedom of information, HIV/AIDS, patient rights, NGO participation in the legislative process, political rights (freedom of speech, assembly, press and opinion).

I find the work of CEEHRN incredible important. I truly believe this is great initiative and a great forum for people working of drug policy issues and harm reduction. Our problems are common, same as our roots. I believe that in CEE, especially after joining the European Union, we are forced to work together and very often we would be able to learn from each other. Indeed, because of our common or similar political history, often we could profitate more from each other’s experiences better than learn from Western Europe and other areas. At the same time CEEHRN and other cooperation could serve as a double bridge between the old and the new EU member states, and between the EU and other European countries. 
The cooperation is crucial. However, I don’t see many activities in what Hungary and Hungarian harm reduction services are involved in the Network. I think the reason of this is some inactivity and bad communication. This in what I could contribute the best.

Central Europe and especially Hungary always played a kind of leading role among the socialist countries. This is true in harm reduction and drug policy as well. In CE, we are still far away from the old EU member states in terms of reasonable and fair drug policy approach, but after the political changes, some CE countries did recognize earlier the significance of the harm reduction drug policy and the possible failures of the prohibitionist approach. This can serves as a model for other eastern European countries. At the same time, we have had to face and still are having to face the very same challenges as others. I think CE representation must be very active in the CEEHRN SC, not because we are facing the most serious problems and emergencies, but because we are facing the same type of issues and sometimes our politicians and decision makers are more open-minded.  
Thanks to the position what HCLU has had got in he past ten years in Hungary and in the international community in the field of drug policy, I think as the director of HCLU, I would be able to facilitate better communication and cooperation among Hungarian harm reduction service providers, experts, as well as other new EU states’ stakeholders and the international community and CEEHRN.

I would be happy to be the member of the Steering Committee. Thanks to my experience in the US, working in an international environment is familiar to me. As the responsible leader of the HCLU, I would be happy to contribute some of my time for the CEEHRN SC and would be happy to use my experiences and knowledge in advocacy, networking and capacity building.   
I am more than happy to answer any questions relevant to my work or my application to the SC.
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